

LPA Board Meeting Minutes 07-11-24

Members present: DeDee, Kolton, Jimmi, Jeremy, Karen, Tom, Curt
Start time: 6:59pm

- *Minutes approved from prior meeting
- *Financial report approved

Open forum:

Ed Hartman indicated that the water visibility is higher and he is getting started on new entrance signs next week by Signs by Fisher

Old Business:

- 100 less members from previous year
 - voted/approved fireworks to be July 5th, 2025 with a budget of \$30k + insurance (2024 spent \$28k show and \$1k insurance) This would be about a 10% increase
 - LPA members will bring snow fence to put up on causeway next year for people to stop crossing
 - LPA members will speak to Barbie about kayaks on water during firework show
- Derby: 150 kids, voted/approved to donate sugar to Lori Yoder

Website: Jeremy looking at backside and is ready for templates upload

Dock: donated sign done and Curt installing, money for old dock going back into boat ramp fund, and LPA board sending letters to dock companies to stop parking boats at ramp

New Business:

- entrance 6 sign blocked by tree—Dedee letting Barbie know
- following positions voted and approved:
 - 911 signs: Jeremy
 - Welcome Bags/treasurer/email: Desiree
 - Fireworks: Curt
 - Vice President: Tom
 - Ramp codes: Kolton
- Desiree will send alert to lake beautification team for updates a few times per year
- DeDee talking to Barbie about mouse hole sign, seems to be constant confusion and disagreement on meaning of sign
- Jimmi providing biologist report on the anchor

Meeting adjourned: 8:25pm